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Discover The Difference 

Dates To Remember: 

 
July 15

th
:  Saturday 

Night Jam Session at 

WDFB 

 

August 5
th

: 

Anniversary Singing at 

First Church Of God 

“Set Apart” 

 

 August 17 – 19: 

Radio Revival 

 

September 11 – 16: 

National Quartet 

Convention 

 

October 20 – 29: 

Fall Share-A-Thon 

   We read in l Peter 4:7, “But the 
end of all things is at hand: be ye 
therefore sober, and watch unto 
prayer.” Peter says the end of all 
things is at hand. How should we 
live when under the climax of 
history? We need to live serious, 
self-restrained and keep our mind 
on the return of Christ and the 
uncertainty of life. “The end of all 
things is at hand”. 
   This seems to be an age of 
compromise, of fence straddling 
and over riding our conscience 
and going against our better 
judgment. The warning light is 
burning and we had better not 
ignore it. Anyone can follow the 
herd, and blend in with the crowd. 
But it takes backbone to walk with 
God in such a manner that others 
recognize Jesus in our life. Paul 
said in ll Corinthians. 3:2. “Ye are 
our epistle written in our hearts, 
known and read of all men”. The 
majority will never read Matthew, 
Mark, Luke and John. But they are 
reading our lives. 
      We sing a song that speaks 
volumes, “This World Is Loosing 
It’s Hold On Me”. Paul was dead to 
the world and the world was dead 
to him. There is no response to the 

COMPROMISE IS DANGEROUS AND DEADLY 
By Don Drake 

 evils of the world if you are 
graveyard dead to it. Prayer 
makes the world loose it’s pull, 
it’s charm, it’s hypnotic effect. 
    The world is a great lover, 
but also a great deceiver, it will 
pull you away from the Bible, 
the prayer closet, the Church 
and God. If you compromise 
your convictions Satan will 
steal you blind. He will make 
human junk of your life.  
     Compromise got Solomon 
the wisest man who ever lived. 
It got Sampson the strongest 
man who ever lived and 
compromise destroyed King 
Saul to the extent that he said, 
”God is departed from me and 
answereth me no more. If we 
don’t want to come to the close 
of life a spiritual “has been” or 
“moral wreckage”, we had 
better guard against those little 
compromises that grow into full 
grown habitual behavior that 
makes us self destruct. No 
wonder Paul said be ye 
therefore sober and watch unto 
prayer. The end is coming, the 
great climax of history is on it’s 
way, are we ready?      

Corrie Ten Boom said, “I hold to things very loosely, it hurts so 
much when God has to pry my fingers free.” 

~~~~ 
We may not be what we think we are, but we are what we think. 

~~~~ 
Many people know the lingo, but don’t know the Lord. 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

   What a wonderful Spring 
Share-A-Thon we had, we always 
pray that it will be more than just 
a time to raise money, that God 
will be here, Miracles will 
happen.  He supplied the 
financial need and saved a 
Precious Soul.  What a Mighty 
God we serve!!  We’re so 
thankful for all those that helped 
in any way through out the 
Share-A-Thon, we couldn’t make 
it without you.  I’m so thankful 
that God lets us be laborers 

From Lois Wilson… 

 

"Busy, busy, busy. Things have 
be busy lately. Share-a-thon, 
revivals, church work, people 
having surgeries and the list 
goes on. When we look at how 
time is racing by, it reminds us 
that we are one day closer to the 
Lord's return. There was a time 
in my life that I didn't care for the 
Lord's work, but now I cannot 
work enough for Him. Still too 
many lost people out there that 
need the Good News of Jesus 
Christ, too many hurting families, 
broken relationships, people who 
need what the Lord has to give. 

From Jr Fields 

together to tell the world about the 
amazing love and grace of God.  
We all have loved ones that are 
lost.  I pray that we can let our 
lights shine to show them there is 
joy in serving Jesus. 
    We’re so happy to have Cathy 
Southerland helping us part time, 
she is an inspiration to us all. 
     Our 21st Anniversary singing is 
August 5th at Danville First Church 
of God on Harrodsburg Road with 
“Set Apart”.  This will be a great 
time of worship with a chance for 

us to meet lots of folks from 
our listening audience.  This is 
always a blessing.  We are so 
blessed to have wonderful 
friends that listen on the 
internet, who call and 
encourage us and help 
financially to spread the 
gospel.  May God Bless You 
All! 
    Please keep us in your 
prayers as we work to tell the 
world about Jesus. 

So we work until He returns. 
WDFB is sending the message 
around the world, churches are 
working locally doing the same. 
One day we'll get to rest, but 
not now, not while hell is still 
enlarging itself, not while lies 
like the "Da Vinci Code" are 
still being told, not while crime 
and immorality still perverts 
society. Thanks to everyone 
who keeps Christian radio alive 
and well. Let's keep working 
while it is day for night cometh 
when no man can work! 
 

From Cindy Pike… 
    I am just amazed that we are now in the month 
of June…wow!  All I can say is things at WDFB 
have been BUSY!!!  Since the last newsletter, we 
have had to rework all of our music on the 
computer, we now have about 200 more songs to 
do, but we’ve come along way from 6000+.  Our 
volunteers have been wonderful and I thank you 
so much!!!   
     I’m looking forward to you getting acquainted 
with Cathy Southerland….she is a real God 
send!!!!  We are so blessed to have her join our 
family.  We have been praying and looking for 
some extra help for some time and I believe the 
Lord sent Cathy our way. Pray for her as she 

deals with me! ☺ 

     Make sure you visit our website at 
www.wdfb.com...see pictures of the sign and 
Share-A-Thon….also remember you can listen 
to WDFB live!       
      We have several activities coming up in the 
next couple months.  Please remember all of 
them in prayer.   We will be putting our 21st  
Anniversary Booklet together in July…..We’ll 
have a Jam Session on the 15th of July.  Then 
on July 23rd I will be traveling along with three 
other adults and several youth from the Danville 
First Church Of God to California for a week. 
We’ll be attending the International Youth 
Convention in Anaheim and also doing a little 
sight seeing.  I’m sure I’ll have stories to tell you 
at our Anniversary singing, which is August 5th.  
Can’t wait to see you there!!!   
     Until then, Keep praying!! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    Praise the Lord for a 
wonderful Share-A-Thon!  
Thank God for the soul that 
was saved.  I pray many others 
were saved during this time 
also.  Let’s not forget to pray 
for all the new converts.  I’m 
sure many other needs were 
met too. 
    I thank God for His 
wonderful presence throughout 
the Share-A-Thon.  The love 
that was shown among all our 
wonderful friends, from all 
different backgrounds, there 
was such a spirit of love, unity, 
joy, caring, sharing, it’s just 
better felt than told.  I just 
don’t have the words in my 
vocabulary to express the 
wonderful feeling.  I just pray 
you felt it as you listened. 
    We want to say a BIG Thank 
You to all who helped in 
WDFB’s Spring Share-A-Thon.  
Thank you for being a part of 
this ministry.  You are a 
blessing to us and all of 

From Mildred Drake 

 

Greetings In The Name Of Our 
Lord And Savior…. 
     I would like to take a few 
moments to introduce myself to 
everyone.  My name is Cathy 
(Wilson) Southerland, and I am 
the new part-time employee of 
the ministry of W.D.F.B.  I count 
it a blessing to have this 
opportunity to serve The Lord 
and You our beloved listeners.  I 

feel that God opened this door 
for me and I am very honored 
and blessed to serve in this 
ministry.  Let me tell you about 

From Cathy Southerland… 

 

WDFB’s listeners.  You are 
being a faithful Missionary.  
Again I say Thank You and God 
Bless You. 
    Thank you for helping with 
the new WDFB Sign.   Thanks 
to all those who came and 
worked to get it up.  Al Smith 
constructed the base.  Jess 
Wilson and Freeway Excavation 
brought their backhoe and dug 
the base. J. C. Miller at 
Equipment Sales and Rental 
loaned the equipment to dig the 
electric line.  Kevin Moore 
operated the equipment to dig 
the line.  Bobby Abbott, Chris 
Powers, Dean Jepsen all helped 
dig and prepare the ditch for 
the electric line to be laid. 
    Pete Coyle made the trip to 
pick the sign up and helped to 
put it up.  Several of these 
helped to assemble and erect 
the sign….Gary Caldwell, pulled 
in just in time to help lift it onto 
the foundation. 

    This was a very big 
undertaking for us and we 
are so thankful for each one 
who had a part. 
    G. G. Harmon is getting a 
Flag Pole and Flag for WDFB.  
It should soon be up.  We 
really appreciate this and you 
will be hearing more about 
this a little later. 
    I have several thousand 
pictures I am picking through 
to put in WDFB’s 21st 
Anniversary Book.  Our 
celebration will be Saturday 
August 5th at 6 p.m.  Set 
Apart will be here to sing.  
They are a lot like the 
Primitive Quartet. 
    We plan to have a singing 
here at WDFB on July 15th I 
hope you will plan to come, 
sit in the audience and enjoy 
it.  We also plan to have a 
Radio Revival in August.  
Continue to pray for us as we 
pray for you. 

God Bless You,  
     Mildred 

 

my co-workers----well, they are 
just the greatest people on earth 
and I love each and every one of 
them.  Please pray for Sister 
Cindy, as in addition to all of her 
other duties; she is trying to train a 
rookie.  She is a great teacher and 
has loads of patience. 
     Brother Drake had the privilege 
of performing my wedding 36 
years ago to the man of my 
dreams and the greatest man of 
faith that I know, Clyde (Deannie) 
Southerland.  We have two 
wonderful gifts from God named 

C.D. age 32 and Eric age 26.  
Dean and I attend Friendship 
Church in Butchertown, and we 
both have served the Lord for 
most of our lives.  I desire the 

prayers of God’s people that I 
would be a blessing to this 
ministry and to each and every 
one of you. 
 
God Bless 
 
Your Sister In Christ, Cathy 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   I think, in light of the problems our nation faces including attacks on the 
very fiber of our being.  I share with you the lyrics to a song I wrote. Coming 
between Memorial Day and Independence Day, it is timely. I hope it inspires 
you. 

I STILL LOVE AMERICA 

(Jim Gaskin 5/19/06) 

(Chorus) 
I still love America! 
Those rowdy crowds can’t make me change my mind. 
I still love America, 
I’m proud to be the patriotic kind. 
I still love America, I still love America. 
 

(Verse One) 
God was at the table when our nation was designed. 
He was in the hearts of those who wrote each word, each line. 
And don’t tell me how times have changed; truth is still the same. 
If you don’t like it, turn around; go back from where you came. 
 

(Repeat Chorus) 
 

(Verse Two) 
The worst of all is some of our own, so blind they can’t see 
The cost we’ve paid through all these years to keep our country free. 
How dare you stand on graves and blood of patriots, tried and true; 
Throw out your chest and say how bad this country’s treating you. 
 

(Repeat Chorus) 

From Jim Gaskin…. 
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P.O. Box 106 
Danville, KY  40422 

 
PHONE: 
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We’re on the Web! 
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